ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY ROCHESTER 8, NEW YORK

Corrected

STUDENT COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
February 6, 1961

The meeting was called to order by President John Beusch at 5:10 p.m. The roll was taken and the following were not present:

DIVISION HEAD Herb Johnson

FOODS George DeBalko

ELECTRICAL Robert Moore

RETAILING Bill Ferguson

The minutes were read and corrected as follows:

Page 1, Assemblies: the name Saabat Hasan to read Saadat Hasan.

The minutes were approved as corrected.

DIVISION REPORTS

Kay Richane gave a report on Spring Weekend progress. The theme for the weekend will be "European Holiday." Friday will center around a World Fair theme, Saturday around a Rome theme, and Sunday will use a Back-to-New York theme. Kay suggested that the control for the Spring Weekend Skits be left to the Spring Weekend Committee. The following plan would be used:

- 1. The M.C's script will be reviewed by the Friday afternoon committee.
- 2. Any shows, skits, etc., for the Carnival will be reviewed.
- 3. All organizations will receive notices of the required standards that must be met, and they will be asked for their complete cooperation.
- 4. Any Friday might show of a questionable nature will be closed by the Administration.

Regular Spring Weekend meetings will be held every Tuesday at 7:30 p.m. at the Student Union.

COMMITTEES

Don Lemcke announced that the CoCoCo will be held February 13-15. He asked that one representative from each department pass out the forms to their constitutents personally, if possible.

Harry Butcher reported the constitution of the Student Court has been revised and a report will be forthcoming.

SOCIAL

CONSTRUCTIVE CRITICISM
CAMPAIGN

STUDENT COURT

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Charles Decker asked the representatives to announce R.I.T.'S "Trip to Europe" to their constitutents. The trip will be August 21—September 21, 1961 by a chartered K.L.M. plane. The price is \$250.00 per person. Presently 64 people are signed up for the trip, but a minumim of 75 people is needed.

OLD BUSINESS

John Beusch reported that Mr. Strater will meet with Dr. Smith concerning Council's request for later library hours. Attendance will be checked, and if warranted, the library will stay open an extra hour each night during the week.

Concerning the recommendations by Council to the library, January 16, 1961, Don Landa reported:

- 1. The Staff has been asked to be quiet.
- 2. Mrs. Reddington has been asked to use Mr. Strater's phone for personal calls.

John Beusch announced that a placque to recognize Student Council's gift of audio equipment to the library is being engraved and will be up shortly.

The President also reminded Council of the February 13th brainstorming session in E125. Any suggestions for topics to be discussed should be placed in Mr. Beusch's folder by Wednesday, if possible.

Volunteers for a committee to draw up a proposal concerning Who's Who in American Colleges and Universitities were asked for, and they are:

Dan McGillicuddy, chairman George Murray

Mr. Beusch asked that departments not having a member for the Election Board of Controls choose one after the meeting. Also, John asked all members of the Election Board of Control to stay for meeting after Council.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

JANET ROSS, SECRETARY